MINUTES OF THE JOINT BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING:

TAX INCREMENT REINVESTMENT ZONE NO. THREE, CITY OF HOUSTON

June 8, 2010

A joint meeting of the Board of Directors of the Downtown Redevelopment Authority (the “Authority”) and the Tax Increment Reinvestment Zone #3 (the “TIRZ”), City of Houston was held on Tuesday, June 8, 2010 at 3:00 p.m. at Houston Technology Center, 410 Pierce Street, third floor conference room, Houston, Texas 77002. The roll was called of the duly appointed members of the Board, to-wit:

	Pos. #
	Name
	Pos. #
	Name

	1
	Jamie Mize-Chairman
	5
	Charles Bush

	2
	Philip Schneidau-Treasurer
	6
	Arturo Aguilar

	3
	Dr. Michele Sabino
	7
	Curtis Lampley-Vice-Chair

	4
	Paige Martin
	8
	Deborah Keyser

	
	
	9
	Milton Wilson, Jr.


All Board members were present except Vice-Chair Lampley and Director(s) Aguilar and Bush thus constituting a quorum.

Also in attendance were Vicki Rivers and TataLease Derby, DRA; Julia Gee, Ralph DeLeon, Kevin Madden and Salima Pirmohamed, City of Houston Finance Dept; Donna Capps, City of Houston Legal Dept; Lt. Mike Faulhaber, City of Houston Police Dept.; George Baugh III, CPA; Clark Lord and Albert Osueke, Vinson & Elkins; Denise Woods; Houston Downtown Management District; Alice Collette and Kimberly Wolfe, Heritage Society
Chairperson Mize called the meeting to order and the meeting proceeded as follows:

I. INTRODUCTION OF GUESTS AND PUBLIC COMMENTS
Guests were introduced and there were no comments. 
II. MINUTES OF THE MAY 11, 2010 MEETING

a.
ZONE

The minutes of the May 11, 2010 meeting were reviewed. Director Keyser made a motion to approve the Zone minutes with a date correction of the minutes section to read April 6, 2010 and a name correction in the attendee section to read Chief Rick Boyle. Director Schneidau seconded and the motion carried unanimously.

III. FY 2011 OPERATING & 2011-2015 CAPITAL IMPROVEMENT PROJECTS BUDGETS

Director Schneidau presented the final draft of the FY2011-2015 Operating & CIP Budgets and informed the Board of the revisions with a brief explanation; reported no substantial amendments. Director Schneidau made a motion to accept the proposed FY2011 budgets as presented. Director Martin seconded and the motion carried unanimously. 
IV. NEXT MEETING

July 13, 2010 at 3pm

V. ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business to come before the Board, Director Keyser made a motion to adjourn. Director Sabino seconded, the motion was approved unanimously and the meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

________________________________

________________________________

Date






Secretary
1

